Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Friday, 15th June 2012

Present: 
Dr V Blaylock, Marie Bottomley (practice manager), Dr Murali Nagaraj, Dr Karen Parkinson, Mandy Curtis (Receptionist).
Patients:  PS, PL, RC, ES

Apologies for Absence: 
JH, BP, AW, JC, MH, ER
Dr Blaylock welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the meeting and introduced Dr Nagaraj and Dr Parkinson.  She apologised for the change to the date of the last meeting and explained this was due to an oversight on our part: It had been planned for the day after the surgery was closed for the recent two day bank holiday so it was thought the doctor’s time would be better spent seeing patients that day.
1) Clinical Commissioning Group

The CCG was discussed and further explained by Marie, ES asked how our GP’s being away from the surgery to do this affects the patients.  Marie explained that sessions had been “backfilled” by Dr Forbes and Dr Green working extra sessions.  A patient meeting has been arranged on 5th July 2012 at the Beacon Centre and members of our patient participation group will be sent an invitation in due course.  PS mentioned a letter she had received from Alison Sweeney, she felt it was too vague and she did not know what a lot of the problems on the list were – Marie will feed this back to Alison.  
Terms of Reference – Marie has asked members to take away the draft letter to read and to bring any changes they feel are needed to the next meeting.

2) Telephone System

Call queuing enquiry from last meeting was looked into by Marie and it was found that this would involve big changes to our current telephone system, the cost implications would be huge and we have been told that the system is not always accurate.  Marie explained that we have four incoming telephone lines of which two are manned by the reception staff and two can be queued before an engaged tone therefore a patient would only ever be in position one or two.
Patient messages – Messages are to be changed regularly in the future to provide patients with more information.

Extended hours – RC asked on behalf of a patient he knows if there is a possibility of more extended hours for people who work full time, Marie explained that unfortunately we do not have the resources available for this at present.  The “GP on Call” system was explained.

3) Appointment System
Surgery Timetable – VB explained that GP’s working days are very changeable but a timetable could possibly be displayed on one of the notice boards in the foyer, members were asked if anyone from the PPG would like to be involved in updating this. They will get back to us on this.  PPG members were asked if they would prefer to see the timetable on display in the surgery or on our website or both.  It was decided both would be preferred. 
Marie and Dr Blaylock explained our appointment system and that procedures are in place to improve the system are ongoing but unfortunately the Rapid Improvement Event planned for May to look at the appointment system had to be postponed due to problems with the computer system but will still go ahead in due course.

RC asked about missed appointments, said that he felt that this was unacceptable and could patients be fined? Marie explained that this was against Department of Health Guidance.  RC also said that he thought that telephone consultations were very good and saved a lot of time.  PS asked how well known amongst patients is the need sometimes to book a double appointment.  Dr Blaylock explained that publicised in the practice patient booklet there is the facility to book longer appointments if multiple problems.  This service is used by a small proportion of patients at present and is a continuing area for the GP’s to educate the patients.  If we do move to a new appointment system this may be dealt with by the GP who is booking appointments initially.
4) Patient Newsletter

A patient newsletter was suggested and members of the group were asked if they wished to help with this.  The group will bring any ideas they have to the next meeting.

5) Practice Updates
Improvements - There has been lots of good feedback on the new improved reception area.

Upcoming Industrial Action – this will not affect our practice we are open as usual.

Computer problems – we are currently experiencing computer difficulties which are ongoing and being investigated.  Apologies for this were offered.  

Members asked about Summary Care Records. Marie and Dr Blaylock explained the summary care record - (see attached leaflet for further info).
6) Any Other Business
RC asked about the Pharmacy First Scheme. He thought it was a good thing but did not think it had been very well promoted as he only came across this service by chance whilst at the Chemist.  MN suggested maybe a message on our phone system while patients are on hold. 
RC asked about the pharmacy opening times, she asked if it was possible for them to be open the same hours as the surgery, also said it would be better if patients could be allowed to have prescriptions dispensed at any time of the day.  Marie explained that Throckley Chemist is a separate organisation and that this has been put to them in the past.  After the meeting PS discovered whilst collecting a prescription that the pharmacy has a customer questionnaire that can be completed.  She suggested that if as many members as possible could complete one and comment on this in box Q10 then this may help. (See attached)
Marie shared a Success Story with members: Following our last Rapid Improvement Event we were nominated for a Bright Ideas Award and have reached the finals!!! Dr Blaylock and Marie explained the new procedure for processing our documents.
Group member MH (who was unable to make the meeting) asked if a topic could be brought up in her absence: She was wondering if there was a possibility for a Memory Clinic at the surgery sometime in the future.  Marie suggested could this be a topic for the newsletter. To be discussed at the next meeting.  
7) Date and Time for next meeting

Throckley Primary Care - Friday 7th September 2012 @ 11.30am 

